

RRVY WAHOOS

Parents' Meeting November 1, 2017

Call to Order – Mark Schill – 5:15pm

Introductions

Hyslop Pool Update

- We have confirmed use through 2018
- We have received an additional increase in rent to \$23,000 per year
- Raising dues \$10 per group per swimmer per month starting 11/1, billing 12/1
- Increase booster fees to \$300 per season for short course, and \$200 for long course
 - Ultimately our goal is to make \$0 from fees we truly need parent support to allow the team to run –
 we are completely volunteer outside of our coaching staff
- Senior group at the Hyslop all year
 - We will not be using Red River this year because of the additional availability of the Hyslop now that UND does not have a swimming/diving program
- Hosting state in March Short Course 2018
 - Volunteer requirements will be great will be easy to work through booster fees
- Going forward we will be offloading some of the accounting processes to an accountant Donna Reemer

Coach Update

- Bryan Walls 20th year coaching
 - Less time on deck during fall we instead promoted Chelsea to Head Age Group Coach, allowing her to take lead on deck when Bryan is not in house
 - o Successful fall 29 new swimmers on the team after close of stroke clinic
- Chelsea, Dan, Andrew, RJ, Alli support the team during the week
 - Dan will be working with Bryan with the senior group
- Practice meet early during the 2nd week of November
 - Help the kids get ready for meet protocol
 - Will not be running timing system, it is strictly to get the kids familiar with the whistles, meet processes, etc
- Upcoming Dual with West Fargo November 18th
 - o Meet schedule is published on the web site

Volunteer Spots

We currently have multiple volunteer opportunities available which automatically cover your full booster fees for the season if you are responsible for the role during the full season.

- Concessions Manager
- Fundraising
- Social Events
- Marketing

Board of Directors

We are a fully volunteer board, that consists of up to 7 positions. The board members alternate on the election time frames, to allow for always having at least ½ of the board be carry over from one year to the next. Positions are elected for a three-year term. The responsibilities of the members are decided upon by the board members themselves, ie President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, & misc. They are outlined yearly.

There are up to three board positions open for 2018. The positions are currently held by Val Hills, Matt Nilles, and one vacant spot from a parent that moved out of the area. Please contact a board member if you are interested in running for a position.

Parents Meeting – Thursday prior to next home meet.

Meeting adjourned 6:02 pm.